BOARD MEETING MINUTES

For March 1, 2012
Attending trustees were President Ross Saunders, Mitch Hulburt, Michael Fredrick-Martinez, Jack Yarbrough, Peggy Stecky, Vicki Karuzas and Phil DeLeo.  President Ross Saunders called the meeting to order at 7:09.    

Guests included: Keely Saunders, and C.J. Van Green.
President Ross Saunders distributed the meeting addenda and asked for approval.  Jack moved to approve the agenda, and Mitch seconded his motion.  The agenda was approved unanimously.

Ross requested a review and approval of the February 2nd meeting minutes.  Jack moved to approve the minutes, and Mitch seconded the motion.  The minutes of the February 2nd meeting were approved unanimously.
Treasurer’s Report: Michael distributed the treasurer’s report, showing an ending fund balance of $32,450.12.  She explained that the expenditure of $3,000 was installation of the new park light pole, and $7,209 was to replace the clubhouse roof, damaged in the winter storm.  Phil moved to approve the treasurer’s report as presented, and Jack seconded the motion.  The treasurer’s report was approved unanimously.   

Old Business:
Roof Replacement: Jack reported the roof installation is complete and looks good.  Michael reported that our insurance company has paid $6,224.94 for reimbursement, and we are expecting to receive the balance soon.
Light Pole Installation: Jack reported the light pole project complete, and the board stepped outside to witness the effect of additional park lighting.  Everyone expressed enthusiasm for a job well done.  Thanks, Jack, for your hard work seeing this project to completion.  

Shutter Installation: Peggy reported her class can install shutters on the clubhouse for about $112 per window.  The board agreed to proceed with this project.  

Swimming area improvements: Peggy stated she will attempt to get gravel into the swimming area prior to the start of the lake filling in March. Jack will get bids for repairing the openings in the concrete wall around the kids’ swimming area.  He has installed eye-bolts to anchor floating ropes, and Ross will get bids for the ropes.  All work is dependent upon lake water levels.  
Restroom Doors: Ross is still waiting on a bid for time-lock fasteners on the doors.  He will get a bid for repairing the vandalized electronic lock on the pedestrian gate.
Pedestrian Gate:  Jack is working on a plan to install a bollard to prevent vehicles from parking so close to the gate that they prevent it being opened.
New Business:

Clubhouse Improvements: The board discussed ways to spruce up the clubhouse.  We talked about better tables and chairs, new floor coverings, and possibly a gas fire with timer in the fireplace.  These are ideas to submit to the general membership at the annual meeting.
Grind stump: Phil suggested we can have additional parking by grinding out the large stump by the pedestrian card gate.  He will get a bid.   

The board reviewed the newsletter created by C.J. Van Green to be mailed with the annual billing.  

Having no more business to discuss, the meeting adjourned at8:30.
The next board meeting will be on April 5th.  

See our meeting minutes at InletIslandPark.com.
Minutes respectfully submitted by:

Phil DeLeo
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